

THE THOMAS ADAMS SCHOOL, WEM

incorporating

THOMAS ADAMS SIXTH FORM ADAMS HOUSE (BOARDING)

Headteacher: Mark Cooper BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteachers: Jenni Whitfield BA (Joint Hons), Tom McAleavy BA (Hons)

Dear Parents/Carers

We are extremely saddened by the passing of our much loved and respected Queen Elizabeth II, who served our country and commonwealth for over 70 years.

We held a minute silence as a whole school community to mourn the Queen's death and we have delivered assemblies this week to all year groups to discuss this momentous historic event.

Queen Elizabeth II's State Funeral will be on Monday 19th September 2022. This day will be a Bank Holiday as a mark of respect.

As such, Thomas Adams School and Sixth Form will be closed to students and staff on this day. I would emphasise that school does continue as normal from 20th September onwards.

Best wishes

Mark Cooper Headteacher

Muper.









